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Liverpool LPC AGENDA
	
	Item
	Detail
	Time 


	
	Item
	Detail
	Time 

	1
	Welcome, introductions and housekeeping 
	Declarations of interest, Nolan Principles, fire safety and turn mobiles off.
	9:30am



	2
	Apologies for absence 
	To receive
	9:32am

	3
	Minutes of the last LPC meeting
	To confirm as a true and proper record.
	9:33am

	4
	Actions of minutes
	To discuss
	9:35am

	5
	LPC business 

	5.1 Visit from Hassan Argomandkhah, Merseyside Local Professional Network Chair

5.2 PSNC Conference Feedback

5.3 CPCF Update

5.4 Primary Care Network Leads governance, job descriptions and next steps.

5.5 Feedback from LPC Engagement Events

Ask Your Pharmacist Week

Lunch

5.6 Sub-group Working – CPCF next steps

5.7 Dashboard Update

5.8 Services Update – sexual health, Care at the Chemist, PAMAN

5.9 Social Media

5.10 Officer’s Reports

5.11 Regional joint working update

5.12 Contract Update

5.13 Forthcoming Meeting Attendance

Drug Related Deaths Event 24th October

MOC 1st November
	10:00am

10:45am

11:15am

11:30am

12:15pm

12:45pm

1:00pm

1:30pm

2:30pm

3:00pm

3:15pm

3:30pm

3:40pm

3:42pm

3:44pm

	6
	Finance
	6.1 Treasurer’s Report 
	3:45pm   

	7
	Any other business
	
	3:55pm

	8
	Date and time of next meeting. 
	Thursday 28th November 2019

60 Hope Street
	Close 4:00pm


10th October 2019
	Members
	Apr
	Jun
	Jul
	Sep
	Oct
	Nov
	Jan
	Mar
	Attendance

	JD
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	Meeting cancelled
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	0
	0
	
	
	
	2/4

	LD
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	4/4

	DS
	n/a
	
	n/a
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	2/2

	DJ
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	0
	0
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	2/4

	KM
	[image: image11.png]



	
	[image: image12.png]



	[image: image13.png]



	[image: image14.png]



	
	
	
	4/4

	DP
	0
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	2/4

	DSP
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	0
	[image: image19.png]



	
	
	
	3/4

	AM
	0
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	3/4

	GW
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	3/4

	JF
	0
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	3/4

	JM
	n/a
	
	n/a
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	2/2

	TOTAL
	6
	
	8
	6
	8
	
	
	
	


Present and Apologies        






       Attendance Statistics 2019/20
	 
	Name
	Designation

	Members:
	Kathy McCarthy (KM)
	Chair

	
	Leah Davies (LD)
	Vice-Chair

	
	Matt Harvey (MH)
	Chief Officer

	
	Joe Clarke (JC)
	Business Support Officer

	
	David Barker (DB)
	Engagement Officer 

	
	James Moir (JM)
	Member

	
	James Forshaw (JF)
	Member

	
	Dave Jones (DJ)
	Member

	
	Dave Sanchez (DS)
	Member

	
	Gemma Whitehead (GW)
	Member

	
	Dane Stratton-Powell (DSP)
	Treasurer

	
	Anna Mir (AM)
	Member

	Absent:
	John Davey (JD)
	Member

	
	David Porter (DP)
	Member


	No. 
	Item
	Action

	1
	Welcome, Introductions and Housekeeping
	 

	1.1
	Members were welcomed by the chair, reminded of the Nolan principles and reminded to switch off all mobile phones.  
	

	2
	Apologies
	

	2.1
	DP has sent his apologies to today’s meeting.  JD was missing from the meeting.
	

	3
	Minutes of the Last Meeting
	

	3.1
	Minutes from the last meeting were agreed as being a true and accurate record.  JC to add to the website.
	Action - JC

	4
	Matters Arising/Actions from minutes
	

	4.1


	Members went through the previous minutes and discussed actions.  Outstanding actions were carried over and are in the shaded section of the action log below.
	

	5
	LPC Business
	

	5.1
5.1

5.2

5.3

5.4

5.5

5.6

5.7

5.8

5.9

5.10

5.11

5.12

5.13

5.14
	Visit from Hassan Argomandkhah, Merseyside Local Professional Network Chair & Bruce Prentice (NHSE)
Members welcomed both Hassan and Bruce to the meeting and introduced themselves to the guests.  Hassan spoke about the HLP extension, TCAM and he has identified and secured non-recurrent funding.  Hassan explained that he will approach all chief officers with regards to agreeing to the funds and how best it should be spent (around minor ailments, TCAM, engaging with PCN’s).  This money will need to be sent by the end of March 2020.  Bruce and Hassan asked for key members from the LPC to attend a CPCS workshop being held next Thursday.  Members to discuss and decide on attendees.  
Bruce gave members feedback around CPCS, including a breakdown of sign-up numbers and key contacts etc.  The uptake for C&M is above the national average.  Liverpool area is the second highest numbers in the country for sign up’s to NUMSAS but that the sign up to CPCS in Liverpool (28%) was below the national average 37%.  This will need to be increased by the (going live) deadline on 29th November.  Most of these contractors are multiples.  Action for DB to contact the independent pharmacies who provide NUMSAS to increase the uptake of this service.
PSNC Conference Feedback

MH and GW gave feedback from the 25th September conference.  Feedback notes were around Sue Killen (The new chair), Jo Churchill (MP – Secretary for Health).  Feedback was around collaboration (which was the general theme of the day), and how PCN’s are the way forward.   PCN’s have already been happening for Doctors who gave pros and cons of PCN’s and how they can be improved through collaborative working with LMC’s/LPC’s.  Action for MH and KM to meet with the LMC.  Simon Jukes spoke about CPCS and the impact/pressure it is having on LPC’s to try and support contractors with the constant changes.  GW suggested that the comms subgroup try to get local MP’s into pharmacy to get their flu jabs as a promotion for Community Pharmacy.  Members discussed potential collaboration meetings with the PSNC that JD has expressed that he would like to attend on behalf of the LPC.  LD suggested that this collaborative working and positivity would be needed to be spread out to all PCN leads.  MH to speak with the other chief officers to see if we can send a representative from C&M rather than a specific LPC member.  MH to discuss inviting Finn McCaul to C&M at the next MALPS meeting.
CPCF Update

Following on from Bruce’s update, DB gave members some feedback around MYS and CPCS.  MYS is currently a 94% signup.  NUMSAS gaps are the multiples within the area and are in the process of signing up before 15th November.  DB is using the weekly breakdowns from the PSNC to target those who have yet to sign up to all of the services.  DB to go to NHS111 call centre with Bruce after the launch of the service.
Primary Care Network Leads governance, job descriptions and next steps.

MH gave members some feedback from the engagement events and detailed those who have submitted an EOI to be a PCN lead.  MH suggested once all EOI’s have been submitted we will have a two-week ballot for this and that it will be send, individually to all NHS Email addresses.  MH asked members for feedback from the governance for PCN leads that was provided.  Members had a few queries regarding contractors taking the payment then quitting the role, as well as the role of the PCN lead in Liverpool verses a PCN lead in Greater Manchester etc – can the PSNC ask Clyde and Co to draw up some kind of contractual agreement?  Members feel that the current forms are not robust enough.  AM asked if we needed to provide more comms around conflicts of interest.  LD typed responses to the current form/document and will sent to MH with a view that MH responds to the PSNC.  The EOI will be deferred to the next meeting.  Members agreed to the job description document.  JC to Liverpoolise this document before being sent out to contractors.  DSP explained the costings regarding the costs for Microsoft Office Business and the benefits of this service for officers and members.  All members unanimously agreed to going ahead with this.  JC to contact Tim – Microsoft with quotes and liaise with MH & DSP.
Feedback from LPC Engagement Events

MH thanked members for their help and support from the last two PNC events.  MH gave a full break down of each question from the attendee feedback forms.  The entire feedback form was 100% of positive feedback.  All attendees increased their knowledge and understanding of PCN’s and CPCF.  Lots of attendees asked for more training for new services and CPCS training & CPPE training.  Some of the other feedback centred around providing support for locums, particularly adding locum agencies and locums to the mailing list.  Independent members to send JC a list of locums’ agencies so JC can send them an advert for onward dissemination to locums. Multiple members to disseminate this info to areas with a view to JC targeting locums/agencies.  MH asked members to think about the possibility of setting up outlook groups for PCN’s.  This was agreed.
Ask Your Pharmacist Week

MH asked members if there is anything that we want to be proactively doing for this week.  It was suggested that MH get onto BBC Radio Merseyside.  JC asked members to send through any positive new stories and/or pictures for social media and the website.
Sub-group Working – CPCF next steps

Comms Subgroup – have had a look at the PQS validation report from PSNC, there are still twenty (20) contractors who still have not signed up to NHS Mail.  DB to follow this up and speak with all twenty to get them to try and sign up before the deadline.  There was also a discussion about locums and how to capture locums to sign up to our mailing list.   
Service Subgroup – respond to contractors to the different information that is out there regarding the comms supplied via the PSNC website about CPCF.  Services subgroup looked at the feedback from attendees from the recent LPC events and will try to develop responses to general themes that arose from the feedback forms.  This group also talked about offering support for PCN leads, going forward.
Dashboard Update

Due to time constraints, DB was unable to give a full overview of the dashboard.  DB gave some feedback for Not Dispensed service from PharmOutcomes website, as well as some feedback about EHC.  Flu figures: 5483 flu vaccines so far this year in Liverpool.  
Services Update – sexual health, Care at the Chemist, PAMAN

MH met with James Woolgar and has created costings for sexual health services (based on the Birmingham model).  MH explained to members that there are only two options to spend the pot of money – expand the current EHC spread or to pilot a service based on enhanced sexual health services.  MH expressed that it would be more beneficial to all contractors to increase the uptake of EHC across Liverpool.  James will more than likely be writing a tender to go out to enhance this service.  Members discussed and it was decided to try and use the pot of money to enhance the number of contractors with the uptake of EHC services, preferably s better spread across the networks/wards in the new financial year.  During this year it was decided to go ahead with a pilot-based way forward.  MH expressed that regarding PAMAN, they will be sending out SLA’s directly to pharmacies and will have a visit to help with this.  CATC – two forms have gone into the CCG for PGD’s for both this financial year and the next financial year regarding various ailments.  MH will update members with the progress of these PGD’s outside of the LPC meetings as well as the next meeting.  
Social Media

Members were reminded to use the WhatsApp group according to the social media policy that we have all signed up to (professional rather than personal).  MH to send through the social media policy to all members as a reminder.
Officer’s Reports

No members had any feedback regarding this month’s officers report.
Regional joint working update

MH explained that Luvjit Kandula (PSNC) attended the recent RJWG meeting during the week and was impressed with the work that has been going on across C&M.  MH to send through notes from the meeting to members in time before the next LPC meeting.
Contract Update

No further updates to contracts.
Forthcoming Meeting Attendance

MOC meeting – 1st November – KM to attend on behalf of LPC
Drug related deaths event with Liverpool City Council/PH England – 24th October – DSP to attend.
	Action - All

Action – DB/MH
Action – MH/KM

Action – Comms subgroup
Action - MH
Action - MH

Action - DB
Action – LD/MH
Action – JC/DSP/MH
Action - All

Action - JC

Action - All
Action - DB
Action – MH

Action MH
Action – MH

Action – KM

Action - DSP
	

	
	
	

	6
	Treasurers Report
	 

	6.1

	DSP gave all members a breakdown of the current account/financial position for the first half of the year.  We have overspent the budget on comms but it has been a worthwhile cost due to the success of the three PCN events and PCN packs.  The income is also down in the annual budget due to the levy holiday that we gave contractors.  Members expressed their thanks to DSP for his hard work and clear accounts.    
	

	7
	Any Other Business
	

	7.1


	DJ asked if he could get his drug score info from the ACH Burden training event that had gone missing.  MH to follow this up and respond to DJ.
	Action - MH

	8
	Date and time of next meeting
	Future Meetings:

	8.1 
	Next meeting will be on Thursday 28th November 2019 at 60 Hope Street, Liverpool, L1 9BZ


	9th Jan 2020
5th March 2020


Action List:  Shaded actions are carried over from previous minutes.
	Min
	Action
	Person
	Update

	
	Arrange a meeting with Liverpool City Council regarding EHC service prescription advice.
	JD
	

	
	Send LPC policies to KM and DSP to review before the next LPC meeting
	MH
	

	
	Speak with other CEO’s regarding BSA Payment concerns
	MH
	

	
	Ask PSNC when next media training is likely to happen.
	MH
	

	
	Invoice HSHK LPC for 2 5ths of DB’s hardware for last financial year.  DSP to send through mobile phone bill costings to MH/JC.
	DSP/JC
	

	
	Add minutes to the website
	JC
	

	
	Collate feedback from other contractor survey’s and see if there are any actions that can be done across LPC’s
	JC
	

	
	Give LPC members’ response to public consultation 
	MH
	

	
	Make necessary wording changes to LPC workplan
	JC
	

	5.1
	Attend The next RJWG to meet with Bruce Prentice to discuss funding/spend, as MH is on holiday.  
	ALL
	

	5.1
	Contact the independent contractors to increase the uptake of NUMSAS
	MH/DB
	

	5.2
	Arrange a meeting with the LMC
	MH/KM
	

	5.2
	Think about contacting local MP’s to have their flu jabs in pharmacy to use as a promotion for Community Pharmacy
	Comms Subgroup
	

	5.2
	Speak with other CEO’s to see if we have a suitable representative for the PSNC collaborative meetings
	MH
	

	5.2
	Invite Finn MCCaul to the next C&M/MALPS meeting
	MH
	

	5.3
	DB to go to the NHS111 Call Centre in Bolton after the launch of this service
	DB
	

	5.4
	LD to send through amended PCN lead form to MH.  MH to send responses to PSNC
	LD/MH
	

	5.4
	JC to liaise with Tim (Microsoft) then liaise with DSP and MH on set up and payment for this service
	JC/DSP/MH
	Completed

	5.5
	Send through list of locum agencies/contacts for locums to JC
	ALL
	

	5.5
	JC to add locums and locum agencies to the mailing list
	JC
	

	5.6
	Send through positive new stories and pictures to JC to promote Ask Your Pharmacist week
	ALL
	

	5.7
	Speak with all 20 contractors who still do not have an NHS Email address
	DB
	Completed

	5.9
	Send through updates of progress of PGD’s to all members
	MH
	

	5.12
	Send through notes from recent RJWG meeting with Luvjit Kandula (PSNC)
	MH
	

	5.14
	Attend MOC meeting on 1st November 2019 on behalf of the LPC
	KM
	

	5.14
	Attend meeting with NHS/Liverpool City Council regarding Drug related deaths on 24th October 2019
	DSP
	

	7.1
	Follow up the drug score from recent ACH Burden event and liaise with DJ
	MH
	Completed
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